
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For Immediate Release:      For More Information Contact: 
February 5, 2021       
            

New Bradley CDL Driver Services Facility Set to Open Feb. 23 
Facility located at 1111 Blatt Rd. scheduled to close Feb. 11 

 
Illinois Secretary of State Jesse White announced today that the new Commercial Driver’s License 
(CDL) Driver Services facility located at 111 Village Square Shopping Plaza in Bradley will open on 
Tuesday, Feb. 23. The facility is approximately 6,000 square feet, which is about 2,300 square feet 
larger than the facility on 1111 Blatt Rd. that is scheduled to close at the end of business on 
Thursday, Feb. 11. Closing on the 11th will provide the time needed to ensure the equipment, 
computers and phone lines are moved, set up and in working order on Feb. 23. 
 
“This new facility in Bradley is conveniently located,” said White. “It is much larger than the facility 
on Blatt Rd. and will serve Bradley and the surrounding communities well.” 
 
White’s office has been working with the new landlord who, as part of the 10-year lease agreement, 
is in charge of making necessary modifications to the building. These modifications, standard when 
opening a Driver Services facility at a new site, are designed to maximize the facility’s traffic flow 
and efficiency.  
 
As a reminder, Illinois Secretary of State Jesse White has extended all expiration dates to June 1, 
2021, for driver’s licenses and ID cards. White encourages people to conduct business online at 
www.cyberdriveillinois.com for services such as renewing license plate stickers, ID cards and 
driver’s licenses for those that are eligible.  
 
For customers who decide to visit a facility, masks are required. Customers are advised to come 
prepared to wait outside because, due to social distancing, the number of people allowed inside a 
facility at one time is limited. 
 
After Feb. 11, and before the new facility opens on Feb. 23, customers are encouraged to visit the 
nearest Driver Services facilities, including:  
 

• South Holland (CDL facility) at 41 W. 162nd St. 
 

• Watseka at 123 W. Walnut St. 
 

• Joliet at 210 S. Joyce Rd. 
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